Welcome HELLO **Kia** Ora

to the Anglican Parish of **Upper Riccarton-Yaldhurst**

St Peter's St Luke's



5th June 2022 **Pentecost**

Peace I leave with you.

Pentecost is the day we celebrate the beginning of our Christian Church. 50 days after Easter Sunday, the disciples were gathered again, and the Holy Spirit, with sounds of violent winds and tongues of flame, rested on each of them:



"The disciples were all filled with the Holy Spirit, and spoke of the great things God has done." (Acts 2: 4, 11)

Our experiences of being filled with the Holy Spirit aren't always so dramatic. When we are baptised, confirmed and again when people are ordained, we are blessed again with the Holy Spirit. This is promised to all whom God will call to be his people. How comforting in these strange and challenging times, God is with us, and the Holy Spirit, the Comforter, rests within us.

"Peace I leave with you; my peace I give you. I do not give to you as the world gives. Do not let your hearts be troubled and do not be afraid" (John 14:27)





Join us on Live Stream for our Sunday Service

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCaV6CL18TXIVfhsobuKDFRw

Contact Us...

Nick Mountfort, Vicar 027 271 4909

vicar.stpeter@world-net.co.nz

Margaret Neate, Curate 021 173 3006 021 311 304 Peg Riley, Associate Priest Shyuan Wong, Parish Administrator 348 5653

Ethan Wilson-Bruce, Verger 021 082 99760 Email: stpeter@world-net.co.nz PO Box 6088, Upper Riccarton, Christchurch

Corin Murfitt, Vicar's Warden 348 8625 Jo Winfield, Parishioners' Warden 027 256 7205

www.stpeterschurch.nz www.facebook.com/stpeterschurchcorner

News in the Parish

Growing Faith

The Growing Faith group will resume in June. Because of winter darkness we will meet at 4 pm on June 12. This series of Sunday studies will be on Reading the Bible, covering what it is and why we read it, how to read it and some Bible Studies.

Open to all, the group is aimed at those who are relatively new to our Anglican faith and those who feel they are a little stuck in their faith. However, those with a strong faith who would like a fresh look at things or who would like to act as mentors are very welcome.

Please email Margaret if you have questions at:

curate.stpeter@worldnet.co.nz

~ Margaret

Name tags

The new name tag board is now in the porch: with thanks to Bruce Williams. There is a clipboard on the table in the church porch to fill in if you are new to the parish, or if you can't see yours there.

Thanksgiving service at both St Luke's and St Peter's

We are having a service of gratitude to thank those that are helping us through COVID, on June 19th, 8 and 9:30am. This is an opportunity to invite someone who has helped you. I'll be inviting my doctor. The list of people is huge. Supermarket workers, neighbours, rubbish collectors, medical professionals, teachers, etc.

Gateway Deadline

We are looking forward to your contributions, and remind you the last date for submissions for the Winter 2022 Gateway is Monday 20th June. ~Graeme and Heather

No Morning Tea today

There will be no morning tea at either of the St Peter's services today. Hopefully back to normal next week. ~ Jo

Garage Sale 18 June 2022

There are forms on the desk at the rear of church for you to offer any kind of help you can for the garage sale (9am-12noon).

Thursday morning at 9am we need help, in particular from men to get out the trestles and tables and put them up, please.

On the Thursday and Friday (16th & 17th) we need help to set up and then to price the goods.

Then on Saturday 18th we do need helpers to assist with manning stalls and selling. A plate for morning tea would be appreciated. The Sale will happen rain or shine.

Please put your name on the lists if you can help.

Goods for sale, in good condition, are accepted up to 11 June. Thank you. Jo Winfield 027 256 7205.

~ *Jo*

Parish Office Administrator

We thank you in advance for your patience. The relieving Parish Administrator will be working until the end of June. The office will be open from 9 - 12 each day. If you need anything outside those hours, please leave a message on the office answerphone or please email: stpeter@world-net.co.nz
Many thanks. ~ Jo

MISSION TABLE

The next Mission Table will be on Sunday June 12th. Currently we do not need any pickleś goods: jams, preserved sauces etc, as we are holding a good stock. All baking: biscuits, cakes, muffins, sweets etc, fresh and produce, fruit and vegetables, are always in demand and very acceptable.

Thank you everyone for your continuing support.

~Jill and Noeline

<u>Anglican Life</u>

The latest edition of this publication features photographs of our St Peter's Anglican Preschool children & families. Copies available in Church foyer.





This week we are acknowledging Samoan Language week at preschool. The children have made their own Samoan flags and have been learning about Samoan culture, such as the clothes Samoan people wear. We are learning a Samoan Counting song and a Samoan karakia kai (Grace).

On Friday this week, we had a royal tea party at preschool to celebrate the Queen's birthday. The children were served their lunch on china plates and drank out of china cups. Children and staff were invited to dress up for the day to add more glamour and colour to the occasion.

~ Liz Orr stpeterspreschool@mcctrust.nz

Relief Teacher for Preschool

Are you a New Zealand registered teacher with either Primary or Early Childhood qualifications and would like some casual work as part of a wonderful Christian team? St Peter's Anglican Preschool has a position available for a qualified on-call relief teacher to work with children in all areas of the preschool.

Do you enjoy working with children and wondered what it would be like to work with children aged 1-5 all day in a wonderful Christian team environment? St Peter's Anglican Preschool also has an on-call relief teacher position available for a non-qualified teacher.

Van driver for the Preschool

Do you enjoy driving around the city, enjoy being with children and have a full clean licence and clean police slate?

If this sounds like you, and you are available every weekday afternoon from 1.45-6.15pm, we have a job. Please contact teacher Liz at St Peter's Anglican Preschool.



This Week's Diary

Monday 6 June

Queen's Birthday Holiday - Office closed

Tuesday 7 June

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel

Exercise Class — 9:30am, Parish Hall

Parkstone Care Home — 10.30am

Oaks Lifestyle Care & Village — 11am

Wednesday 8 June

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel

Wed Service — 10am, Church

Thursday 9 June

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel

Coffee & Chat — 10.00am, Parish Hall

Choir — 7:30pm, Church

Friday 10 June

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel

A-Team — 9am, by the hall

9-11am, Garage Sale Shed open

Family Orchestra — 6pm, Bowden Hall







ONLINE GIVING

Bank: Bank of New Zealand

Branch: Upper Riccarton, Christchurch

Account Details: 02-0874-0021566-00

Worship Details

St Peter's Church

8am—Holy Communion 9:30am—Holy Communion **St Luke's Church** 9:30am—Holy Communion

Readings: Acts 2.1-21

Psalm 104.24-34, 35b Romans 8.14-17 John 14.8-17

Sentence

I will pour out my Spirit on everyone. Your sons and daughters will proclaim my message. (cf Acts 2.17)

Collect

Let us pray to be fired by the Spirit:

Holy unquenchable fire of God, leaping and longing: fill us with your love, set us alight with your justice and fire us with your truth, that we may warm the world once more; in Christ's name we ask it. Amen

Versicle and Response for Intercessions

Living God let your Spirit live in us now.

Next week's readings:

Proverbs 8.1-4, 22-31 Psalm 8 Romans 5.1-5 John 16.12-15



Prayer Focus

For our mission partners...

⇒**Petersgate:**

Loving God, we give thanks for the churches in our area that support Petersgate: Christchurch West Catholic parish; St Christopher's; St Ninian's; Christchurch West Methodist parish; St Barnabas and St Peter's.

⇒Preschool:

For God's healing hand for those children and adults who are sick.

For God to continue to bless us with new children at the rate of 2 new enrolments each week.

Thankfulness for the blessing of new

children.

⇒Youth in our Parish:

For the Intermediate group that we are planning to start, we need the Lord's wisdom and direction.

Increasing interest and joy in our children as they learn more about

Jesus.

- For those in need of prayer, especially Nick, Margaret N, Barbara F, Jim C, Audrey P, Beverley P, Elizabeth C, Alison R, Irene Ch, Helen E, Graeme S, Malcolm G, Ken B, Ian B, Carole B, Ethan, Neville, Daniel, Marie T, Storm B, Anne S, John S, Helen, Marie T, Marcia H, Lesley J, Sheldine, Fiona G, Liz I, Maureen D, Irvine K, Shyuan and any others on our hearts and minds.
- We give thanks for the life of Andrew Moore and offer our sympathy and love to his family and friends, asking that he will rest in peace and rise in glory.

ST JOHN THE BAPTIST:

Interim Priest in Charge: Very Rev'd Lawrence Kimberley (Elizabeth)

The Anglican Schools Office

Executive Director - Vacant

The Diocese of Wellington:

The Rt Rev'd Justin Duckworth (Jenny) The Rt Rev'd Dr Ellie Sanderson (Tim)

News in the Parish

Bespoke, thoughtfully designed handcrafted floral arrangements created with a personalized touch.

FLORAL DESIGNER & STYLIST ~

LIEN WONG: 021 104 6880 Website: http://bit.ly/lienfloral





Family Church is on next Sunday (12 June) at 11:15am. This is a service of **GRATITUDE**, for all you have contributed to helping our community through countributed to

We invite you to a Service of Thanksgiving

Sunday 19th June, 8 & 9:30am. St Peter's Church Corner 9:30am St Luke's Yaldhurst

*

Surplus Church Pews for Sale

There is a small number of church pews for sale. These are surplus to our requirements. They are the same as the pews you will see in the church.

They are made of Kauri, and must be at least 100 years old

at least 100 years old. One price - \$400.00 per pew. Orders taken on 027 433 1220 Many thanks.

~ Dennys

Staffing

We are sad to report that both Nick and Margaret have tested positive and have been isolating this past week with COVID, as has Gin, who has been temporarily staffing our office in Shyuan's absence.

It is unlikely that any of the staff mentioned will be back until Tuesday or Wednesday of this coming week and I know you will keep them all in your prayers.

Peg, who is well and hearty at present, is continuing to fly the flag and is taking both services on Sunday while Bruce Williams is taking St Luke's. The parish office is largely being managed by Peg and Kathy with some volunteers.

~Jo



Royal School of Church Music

Celebrates the Platinum (70th) Jubilee of the reign of our Patron

Queen Elizabeth II





Canterbury Branch joins with its world-wide colleagues in honouring Her Majesty with its annual Music Sunday event being held 2.00 – 3.00pm Sunday 19 June 2022 at

Our Lady of Victories

106 Main South Road, Sockburn, Christchurththink I will work on these images tonight The ceremony is in the form of Community Hymn singing. Everyone is welcome to participate in this free celebration.

emailing....

Music Sunday & Queen Elizabeth II's Platinum Jubilee (70th year of enthronement)



MC Rev'd David Winfield

Legend: §: Community Hymn Singing

¶: Basic Choir

∞ Musical Interlude

Welcome & Opening Prayer

- §: God Save the Queen (5 verses);
- ii) §: Veni Creator Spiritus (Unison 3 v)
- iii) §: All People (V Williams 5 v)
- iv) ¶: "In Our Service" (Thomas H Jones)
- v) §: Crimond
- vi) §: Praise My Soul
- vii) ∞ Treble Solo Theodore Holcroft/ Apollo Strings/Panis Angelicus
- viii) §: O Praise Ye the Lord (Laudate Dominum Parry)
- ix) §: Christ is Our Sure Foundation
- x)

 Maguire Jubilee Matthew Harris baritone / Apollo Strings, Organ Denis Guyan
- xi) §:All My Hope on God is Founded (Michael) Closing Prayer & Choristers' Prayer

IN OUR SERVICE

70 Glorious Years



